
Important dates for your diary 

 
12/13 June—Bikeability for Y6  

14 June—Class photos 

19 June—Doughnuts for Dads 

22 June—KS1 Dance Festival (see 

ParentMail sent this week)  

25 June—Trowbridge Youth Parliament 

Heroes and Villains 2km run and stall.  

Please come along and support our    

Parliamentarians. See poster on the    

notice board. 
 

 

 

Attendance 

Highest attendance:  

Discoverers 97%  

Lost learning: 150 hours  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

@WestAshtonCofE  

 

West Ashton C of E Primary School | Facebook  

We are on Facebook! Please like our page.   

News and Events 

 

Friday 9th June 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Today in our Celebration Collective Worship we congratulated 
Grace (Shooting Stars) for the value of wisdom, Luca (Explorers) for 
koinonia, Sabelle (Discoverers) for wisdom and Flynn (Voyagers) for    
wisdom. 

Congratulations to them all.  

 

 

 

Reminder 
 

The library is open after school on Tuesday and Friday. 

We also congratulated Toby, 
James and Luca on their TT 

Rock Stars success and Brie, 
Louis, James and Luca on    

representing the school and  
setting personal bets at the Y3/4 

athletics festival 

We also congratulated Evan and Luca who brought their         

Trowbridge RFC Minis trophies.  They told us how they had been 

part of the team this year.  It was a great example of our school 

community being part of the wider community. 

https://www.facebook.com/WestAshtonSchoolWilts
mailto:%3ca%20href=%22https://twitter.com/Westashtoncofe?ref_src=twsrc%5Etfw%22%20class=%22twitter-follow-button%22%20data-show-count=%22false%22%3eFollow%20@Westashtoncofe%3c/a%3e%3cscript%20async%20src=%22https://platform.twitter.com/widgets.js%22%20charset


Today, we looked back on attendance in Term 5.  After an unsettling couple of years, there continues to be a strong focus on attendance from 

the Government and within Acorn Education Trust.  We all know that the evidence shows that the students with the highest attendance 

throughout their time in school gain the best GCSE and A Level results, opening more doors for children to fulfil their potential.  We             

understand that at primary stage, pupils’ attendance is parent lead and therefore want to work with parents to encourage pupils to develop 

healthy attendance habits and want to come to school every day. We want all children to understand the value of good attendance and to 

strive to have this through developing or maintaining healthy attendance habits which, when learnt young, will stand them in good stead for 

the rest of their school career and working life, maximising achievement and gaining the greatest benefit from education.  This is why we are 

celebrating.  Certificates were awarded for 100% attendance and stickers for those over 98% but under 100%.  Once again, it was wonderful 

to see how many children there were!  Let’s keep this up in our final term of the year. 



News from the classes: 

Shooting Stars: This week in Shooting Stars we have been learning about patterns and odd and even numbers. We have been writing news about 
our half-term holiday.  We have also been learning the story of Noah’s Ark. 

Explorers: In Explorers we have been learning to tell the time.  We are reading and learning about the book The Magic Finger by Roald Dahl.  We 
love the book and are looking forward to what the magic finger does to the Greg family.  We have also been practising our dance for the dance 
festival. Fynn and Luca 

Discoverers: In maths we have been learning about triangles and angles in Year 4. Year 3 have been learning about time.  In English we have 
been reading The Mermaid of Zennor. We have also been on a safety walk on Monday when Wiltshire Road Safety came in to help us understand 
how to stay safe near roads. Brie and James 

Voyagers: This week Voyagers have been problem solving. We have been learning about a theme park plan and deciding which carpet shop has 
the greater discount!  Year 5 have been learning more about fractions and decimals and kilometres and kilograms. In English we have been     
writing a dialogue and persuasive text based on our class book: The Kapok Tree.  We had to persuade a man who was trying to destroy the great 
tree not to cut it down.  In reading we have been using retrieval skills with a non-fiction text, as well as with the poem Throwing a Tree by Thomas 
Hardy.  We have been learning about the weather in French and in  geography we have been looking at the different climates around the world. 
Thalia, Abigail & Isabel  

Thank you to everyone who came to look at our Pentecost Experience Day exhibition.   It was lovely to watch the children talk with you with 
such enthusiasm about their art work and what they had learnt. 

 

Best wishes, 

Alex Blake-Thwaite 

Koinonia is our focus value this term.  It is another Greek New Testament word.  This one also has a rich variety of        
meanings: fellowship; community; union; and partnership ,which we really like as at school we think of koinonia as being a 
part of many different communities. We recognise that everyone’s different gifts and strengths are at the service of every           
community we belong to.  In collective worship, we considered how we learn about communities through the curriculum as 
well as considering how many different communities we all belong to and how included that makes us feel. Koinonia also   
expresses the quality of relationships within the Christian community. Christians share the relationship that Jesus has with 
God. In John chapter 17, Jesus prays that all his followers may be ‘perfectly one’ as he and the Father are one. Through him, 
Christians become sons and daughters of God and therefore brothers and sisters of each other. They are all members of the 
same family, something that we feel strongly aligned to here at West Ashton. 



 

National Online Safety Update 



  

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 

Voyagers—

Trowbridge library 

book club 



  

 

 

 

 

 



  

 

 

 

 

 


